 Poinciana Park Civic Association Meeting

Wednesday, February 13, 2008, 7:00 pm, IBEW Building 201 SE 24th Street

Agenda:
1. Treasurer’s Report – DJ Parker

2. Fort Lauderdale Police Report – Officer Robert Smiley
3. Homeless Activity Report – Ray Dettmann

4. Parks Director Report – Robert Malsberry
5. Wrap-up – Dwight Ledbetter
Present: Dwight Ledbetter, President; Gene Dinah, Vice President; DJ Parker, Treasurer; Robert Malsberry, Parks Director; Karen Benson, Secretary; Terrell Becker; Ray Dettmann; Mark Taylor; and Major Harrington & Officer Robert Smiley of the FLPD 
Meeting called to order by Dwight Ledbetter 7:05 pm. Motion made and seconded to approve Minutes of last meeting.
Treasury Report:  DJ Parker reported a profit of $165 with $1,288.29 total funds.  $30,000 beautification Grant Meeting missed while she was out of town.  She spoke to Commissioner Hutchinson’s office who said there were many people with valid claims at the meeting so we were not considered and will reapply in June 2008.
Police Report:  Officer Robert Smiley of District 3 is our temporary representative from FLPD.  He was recently given the Federal Highway / 12th Avenue / Andrews Avenue / State Road 84 borders.  The area’s recent felony crimes were an aggravated assault, two armed robberies and two burglaries. Vehicle thefts were from car dealerships and car overdue rentals.  
Homeless Activity Report: Ledbetter told Officer Smiley about group of homeless people spending the day in the park pavilion area, smoking crack and scaring people away.  Park Rangers told them to leave four time but they kept coming back.  Robert Malsberry reported this to Terry Rynard of the Parks and Recreation Department who she said she would work with us, and that the group has also gone to Bryant Peney Park.  They have stolen hurricane shutters. Ledbetter and Parker have been threatened by them and Dettmann said crimes have gone up in the neighborhood. Officer Smiley has been assigned to go through the neighborhood more often and will ask for a plain clothes patrol.  He said if we see criminal activities that we should call 911, and that it is time for zero tolerance in Poinciana Park which means they will be taken to jail.  Officer Smiley will be reassigned and said we should call FLPD to find out the name of our new assigned officer.
Parks Report: Malsberry reports that the center ceiling light in the pavilion was vandalized a week ago. The glass lens was pulled down and smashed. The high intensity bulb was then broken.  He reported it to the Parks Department and Terry Rynard ordered a replacement light to be installed.  

Wrap-up: Motion made by Dettmann to send a letter commending Officer Gelu’s help with PPCA as he did an exceptional job.  It should be sent to the City Manager and Karen Benson will draft.  Dettmann asked Ledbetter to call Major Harrington and get mounted police to patrol our neighborhood again.  Ledbetter will compile a list of all reps for police, parks, etc. so we can all make calls.  There is nothing new to report on City efforts regarding illegal SSRFs and, although they have left on their own, there is nothing to prevent them from returning.  Ledbetter will contact Cindy Hutchinson to see what will be done.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m.
Next meeting is Wednesday, March 12, 2008
